
 

Newsletter  

Friday 17th May 2024  

     Weekly School Attendance 92% / Best Class Attendance: Year 3 (99%)               

Welsh Phrase of the week: Mae’n ddrwg gen i  (Sorry) 
 
 
Healthy Week 

The pupils have enjoyed a busy week learning about the history of the Olympics and sports at the 

Olympics, the children have been taking part in many Olympic related activities including Boccia, table 

tennis, football skills, hockey skills, golf, athletics, rugby, etc.  Thank you to the parents for 

supporting the children during Sports Days.  Year 5/6 pupils enjoyed an Introduction to Sign 

Language session on Wednesday, thank you to Mr Del Tane from New Directions.  Thank you to all the 

staff for working hard preparing activities for the week.  We will finish the remaining races for Year 

3 and 4 during their PE lesson next Wednesday.   
 
Visit to School – Councillor Phil Wynn 

Councillor Phil Wynn, Lead Member for Education, Wrexham Council, visited school today to 

congratulate the pupils and staff on their recent outstanding Estyn inspection report, he joined in 

with our celebration Assembly and had a walk around the school to meet with our pupils. He was 

complimentary on the work the pupils have completed and the dedication and commitment of all the 

school staff.  
  
Swimming – Year 5 

Year 5 swimming next Monday, 20th May, has been cancelled due to school photographs.  The credit 

for the bus will carry forward after half term.  Next lesson will be Monday, 3rd June.   
 
Football Tournament – Year 5/6 

The Year 6 Football Team took part in a Cefn Community Football Tournament at Plas Madoc Leisure 

Centre on Tuesday.  Well done to Rocco, Blake, Charlie V, Charlie D, Jexxi, Ben Theo, Jake and Riley.  

Thank you to Mr S Williams and Mr T Williams for accompanying the pupils. 
 
Class Assembly Reminder – Year 1 

A reminder that Year 1 will be holding their Class Assembly for families on Wednesday, 22nd May at 

9:15 am in the school hall to share their learning they have been doing this term.  We hope you can 

join us.  Please wait outside the Reception Foundation Phase entrance. 
 
Trevor Basin Visit – Reception 

A reminder that the Reception class will be visiting Trevor Basin next Tuesday, 21st May.  Please 

ensure your child has suitable shoes, coat and plenty to drink.  Please return the consent form to 

Miss Jones by Monday, 20th May. 
 
School Photographs 

A reminder that Tempest Photography will be visiting school next Monday, 20th May to take individual 

and sibling photographs throughout the day for pupils in Nursery to Year 6.  We are unable to 

accommodate pre-school children.  Please dress you child smartly in school uniform. 
 
Staff Training Day – Friday, 24th May 

A reminder that school will be closed to pupils next Friday, 24th May due to a staff training day.  

Pupils will finish for the half term break at the end of the school day on Thursday, 23rd May.  Pupils 

return to school on Monday, 3rd June. 
 
 



 

Scooters/Bikes/Dogs 

A reminder that children should not ride their bikes or scooters on the school grounds, please walk 

them off site before riding them.  A reminder also that dogs are not permitted on school grounds 

whether on a lead or being carried, with the exception of guide dogs.  
 
 

Headteacher’s Award / Star of the Week (Awarded for being a good learner) 
 

Nursery – Arwen  Year 3 – Frankie 

Reception - Harri  Year 4 – Charlie 

Year 1 – Brea   Year 5 – Noel 

Year 2 – Leo   Year 6 – Ella M 

 
 
 
Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos – Welsh Speaker of the week 

Llongyfarchiadau pawb! 
 
Meithrin/Nursery – Violet  Blwyddyn 3 – Harvey 

Derbyn/Reception – Frankie  Blwyddyn 4 – Seren 

Blwyddyn 1 – Lula-Belle  Blwyddyn 5 – Ella R 

Blwyddyn 2 – Noah    Blwyddyn 6 – Blake 
 
Super Sports Star Award 

Congratulations to the children who have been presented with certificates today.  The winners were 

chosen as they have made the most effort and been a good sport in their weekly PE sessions.   

 

Nursery – Whole class Year 3 – Tiger 

Reception – Whole class Year 4 – Madison 

Year 1 – Oliver   Year 5 – Whole class 

Year 2 – Amelia  Year 6 – Amelia 
 

 

Safeguarding (Keeping all children safe) is the responsibility of all adults. Everyone has a 

responsibility to keep children and young people safe. 

Have a concern? It needs to be reported to Schools Safeguarding Lead, Mrs Andrea Green, or Miss 

Eleanor Williams. Directly on 01978 820719 or out of school hours on 0845 0533 116 or 999 in an 

emergency.  

 
Half Term Activities 

Active Wrexham are holding a Girls only football morning at Ysgol Rhosnesni 3G on Wednesday, 29th 

May, 10:00-12:00 (drop off 9:40-10:00).  The session is open to 5-11 year olds.  The girls will require 

trainers/astro turf football boots.  Participants are required to bring their own drinks and snacks; 

there will be a short snack break.  To book, please email Liam.Jones@wrexham.gov.uk.   
 

 


